
 
 

May 23, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chair        Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations     Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives    U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chair Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for North Coast Highway 101 Drainage Improvements, Encinitas, CA in 

fiscal year 2026. 

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Encinitas, located at 505 South Vulcan 

Avenue, Encinitas, CA 92024. The funding would be used to fund construction of a 60-inch 

storm drain under North Coast Highway 101 to alleviate historic flooding in the Encinitas 

community of Leucadia. 

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it would ensure the corridor is safe 

for drivers, pedestrians, and cyclists during the rain and will help alleviate flooding of businesses 

and residences. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23 

U.S.C. 133. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 
MIKE LEVIN 

Member of Congress 

 


